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TO:

Common Core District Leads

FROM:

Dr. Dianna Roberge-Wentzell, Chief Academic Officer, DRW
RE:

March Newsletter: Common Core State Standards Implementation

DATE:

April 14, 2014

ACADEMIC NEWSLETTER

This is the most recent installment of the Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE) Academic Office monthly newsletter.  We hope you will find helpful information within the newsletter that will support your district’s implementation efforts of the Common Core State Standards (CCSS) as well as other key standards, curriculum, instruction and assessment topics. We hope that you will forward all useful items on to colleagues and that you will provide us with feedback to improve this communication. 

Smarter Balanced Field Test Begins in Connecticut Schools
On March 24, 2014 Connecticut’s students in many of our districts began participating in the field test for the state assessment that has been developed by a consortium of states, including Connecticut, known as the Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium.  The Smarter Balanced field test includes most of the features and all of the accommodations that will be available in the operation assessment in 2015.  We are appreciative for the feedback regarding your students’ and teachers’ assessment experience.

Field Test Administration Manual 

The Field Test Administration Manual can be found at the Smarter Balanced portal.  The Field Test Administration Manual, developed with input from Consortium member states, including Connecticut, provides information and instructions for Test Coordinators and Test Administrators administering the spring 2014 Field Test.  

Tuesday Updates

Your District Test Coordinator has been receiving updates regarding Smarter Balanced every Tuesday.  This frequency will continue through the Field Test administration in June.  Recently, we have added additional “just in time” communications in between the Tuesday memos. We will also continue to communicate with CCSS district leads monthly on key topics associated with the new assessments through this newsletter.

Appreciation for Connecticut Educators who worked to Develop Smarter Balanced Assessments

It is truly impressive how many Connecticut educators and leaders have contributed to the development of our new assessments system.  By March 2014, Connecticut teachers and school leaders had supported the development of the new assessments in many ways:
· 184 Connecticut educators participated in the development and review of test items in 2013 and 2014;
· 25 Connecticut Educators reviewed draft assessment reports in 2013 and 2014;
· 70 Connecticut Educators have been involved in the State Network of Educators;
· Connecticut Educators will also participate in 2014 range finding, the review of the practice test supports, the alignment study, and the field test review in 2014.
We will continue to seek opportunities for Connecticut Educators to be involved in the process of developing and improving the Connecticut Student Assessment systems.
Additional Professional Learning Opportunities for Teachers    (Great to forward to staff)
We are pleased to announce that the CSDE is working in partnership with Scholastic to provide CCSS professional development for 1,400 ELA teachers and 600 mathematics teachers throughout Connecticut.  This professional development is offered at no cost to participants or their districts.

This professional development opportunity is intended for classroom teachers in Grades K-12, looking to build capacity in regard to the Connecticut Core Standards for ELA or math.  Each district has been allocated a number of seats.  ELA teachers will participate in three non-consecutive full-day workshops differentiated for Grades K-5 and Grades 6-12.  The first workshop is Putting Text First:  A Focus on Complexity, Range, and Quality.  The second workshop for ELA teachers is Building Vocabulary:  A Focus on Academic and Domain-Specific Words.  The third workshop for ELA teachers is dedicated to Scholastic’s Nextpert online resource.  All participants will receive a complimentary 18-month subscription to Nextpert.

Mathematics teachers will participate in two non-consecutive full-day workshops differentiated for Grades K-5 and Grades 6-12.  The first of eight Standards for Mathematical Practice requires that students develop the expertise to support “making sense of problems and persevering in solving them.”  

The first workshop for teachers of mathematics is Problem Solving:  Developing Disposition, Competence, and Confidence.  The second workshop for teachers of mathematics is dedicated to Scholastic’s Nextpert online resource. All participants will receive a complimentary 18-month subscription to Nextpert.

More information can be found at our website: ctcorestandards.org or by contacting Jennifer Webb at 860-713-6754 or Jennifer.webb@ct.gov

Website Supports Curriculum Alignment for CCSS Implementation 

In Connecticut our approach to CCSS Implementation is framed by our five C’s of Curriculum Alignment, Capacity Building, Communication, and Coherence among initiatives, and Collaboration.  Our curriculum alignment work is intended to support local districts in their unique contexts by providing resources and models on a new web-site, http://ctcorestandards.org/ .  We invite the submission of units from Connecticut schools and districts and look forward to including your districts work at our site.  If you have questions about resources on this site or suggestions for other resources, please email: Jennifer.Webb@ct.gov.
Academic Office Leadership Update
The Academic Office welcomes June Sanford to the position of Bureau Chief for Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment.  June comes to her leadership role with over 15 years of experience at the CSDE.   June joins Ellen Cohn, Division Director for Academics and Dianna Roberge-Wentzell, Chief Academic Officer.  The leadership team in the Academic Division is eager to have your feedback on this newsletter, our website ctcorestandards.org, our professional learning opportunities, and all aspects of standards implementation.  We can be reached by email at: June.Sanford@ct.gov, Ellen.Cohn@ct.gov, and Dianna.roberge-wentzell@ct.gov.
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